
INT. RESTAURANT - NIGHT

A HOSTESS ushers CASSIDY and her date, CLIFF, to a table.

HOSTESS
This table should give you the best view 
of the bay.

CASSIDY
Wow. Great, thanks!

As they sit Cassidy turns to Cliff, impressed.

CASSIDY (CONT’D)
Did you have anything to do with this, 
mister?

CLIFF
Boy I'd love to say I did. I'm guessing 
they mistook us for Brad and Angie.

CASSIDY
Oh, come on! (THEN) You think?

CLIFF
Can you excuse me a minute? I'm gonna go 
wash up.

CASSIDY
You do that. 

He starts to rise.

CASSIDY (CONT’D)
Hey. You get them clean enough and maybe 
later on I'll... hold one of them.

CLIFF
(beat)

Okay. (exits)

CASSIDY
(to herself)

Oh, yeah. Stella's got her groove back.

Suddenly from the next table a PATRON lowers their menu 
and we see it's STEWART.

STEWART
Yeah, cause that's what this guy is 
hoping for - a hand-hold job.
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CASSIDY
What?! 

(turns)
Jesus! Stewart! What are you doing 
here?!?

STEWART
Making sure you don't mess this one up. 
And from the looks of things I've three 
words for you: 'you're welcome.' Now, I 
know what you're thinking.

CASSIDY
(Angry) Oh, I don't think you do.

STEWART
(Oblivious) That's two words, not three. 
But you would be wrong.

CASSIDY
I'd be wrong.

STEWART
That's right. You see, when the 
contraction is replaci--

Cassidy grabs him by the nose and pulls him toward her.

STEWART (CONT’D)
(in pain) I get it -- no more lessons on 
grammar during dinner!

CASSIDY
Oh, you do not get it. If you got it, you 
wouldn't be here. How am I supposed to 
get over you if you keep showing up all 
the time?

STEWART
Okay, first - "Ow!"

She realizes she's still holding his nose and lets it go.

STEWART (CONT’D)
Thank you. And second - I'm not doing 
this for me.

CASSIDY
You're not.

STEWART
Uh, no. Let's face it, Cass. You're not 
able to get over me cause you're a 
lousy...
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CASSIDY
Yes? I'm a lousy what, Stewart?

STEWART
I shouldn't say.

CASSIDY
Oh, no. You stalked all the way here - 
you're gonna tell me. I'm a lousy...?

STEWART
Date! You're a lousy date!

Cliff reappears.

CLIFF
Everything all right here?

CASSIDY
Fine! Fine! Yeah, this... gentleman was 
just telling me we should'nt order any 
dates.

STEWART
They've got pits.

CASSIDY
Big problem with the pits.

CLIFF
Well, good to know. Thanks for the tip.

STEWART
You're welcome. It's nice to meet someone 
who is open to helpful input.

CLIFF
(to Cassidy)

So - know what you want to order? 
Preferably something without dates.

CASSIDY
Oh, you. That's so... (to Stewart) You 
see what he did there? He made a witty 
little comment and didn't even feel the 
need to explain it.

STEWART
Wow. You two get along so well - I'm 
guessing you've been together a really 
long time.

CLIFF
No, actually this is our first date.
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CASSIDY
And I for one like the way it's going.

STEWART
Oh, gosh. Aren't first dates just great?

CLIFF
(looking to Cassidy)

They certainly can be.

CASSIDY
Oooh, I'm just gonna put that little 
mouth of yours in a box and carry it 
around with me.

Cliff looks slightly put off.

CASSIDY (CONT’D)
Because you say such sweet things.

STEWART
Yeah. There's nothing like first getting 
to know someone. Wondering if they could 
be the one. Only seeing the good stuff 
they are willing to show you.

CLIFF
I've always felt it's the "bad" stuff 
that makes a person unique.

CASSIDY
Oh, you are so getting some serious hand 
holding later.

STEWART
(laughing lightly)

I know what you mean. After all, what's 
more unique than deciding to bring your 
mother with you on your first trip abroad 
together?

CASSIDY
Wow. It sounds like family must be very 
important to your girlfriend. You're so 
lucky.

STEWART
Am I? 

CLIFF
These days I think anyone who can find 
someone special must have been born under 
a lucky star.
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CASSIDY
(more intense)

What he said.

CLIFF
Say, what's your name, friend?

CASSIDY
Yeah. What's your name? You look like a 
"Shecky" to me.

STEWART
No. No. Not "Shecky." Funny you should 
say that, though. I actually have an 
uncle named Shecky.

CASSIDY
Wow. What are the odds?

STEWART
Apparently pretty good. 

CASSIDY
So, what's the story with good old Uncle 
Shecky... friend?

STEWART
I don't think you two are really 
interested in hearing about --

CASSIDY
Oh, we're interested.

STEWART
Well, it turns out Uncle Shecky needs to 
spend a little time atoning for his sins. 

CASSIDY
Atoning for his sins? I'm sorry - is 
Uncle Shecky a character in the Bible?

CLIFF
Cassidy, maybe we should let --

Cassidy "zips" him shut with a gesture.

CASSIDY
So, by "atoning" you actually mean he...

STEWART
He's uh, well he's spending some time in 
Sing-Sing.
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CASSIDY
Sing-Sing. Now, you know I've heard of 
that place. Isn't that where ---

STEWART
There's a prison, alright!?! Uncle 
Shecky's doing ten hard in the big house! 
Are you happy now?

CASSIDY
Happier than Uncle Shecky I'm betting. 
So, why was it again that he felt the 
need to "atone for his sins" in a federal 
prison?

CLIFF
Cassidy, we really should --

CASSIDY
Shut it, Rico Suave. Well, "friend" - 
let's hear it.

STEWART
HE SOLD ME A STOLEN ENGAGEMENT RING THAT 
I GAVE TO MY GIRLFRIEND!!

CASSIDY
Boy, I bet you wish you paid retail that 
time.

A cute girl, ALLISON crosses behind the tables and turns, 
spotting the group.

ALLISON
Cass? Stewart? Oh my god, you guys 
finally decided to get back together? 
That's so great!  I can't wait to tell 
Paul.

CLIFF
Oookay. Apparently I'm the odd man out.

He rises.

CASSIDY
No, Cliff - don't go. It's not your 
fault.

CLIFF
Oh, I know it's not my fault. 
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STEWART
Yeah, don't go -- Cliff? Is that really 
your name? People still name their 
children that?

CLIFF
Yes. They do. And apparently I never even 
got to know your name. Isn't that too 
bad.

Cliff strides off. Beat.

STEWART
In my defense, Cliff is not a name you 
hear a lot these days.

CASSIDY
Oh, stick it... Shecky!

Cassidy grabs a breadstick and takes a bite out of it, 
fuming.

com-004-tvm-cassidys-date-plus-one 7.

© 2017 Acting on Action | Lot 49


